

Office of the President

WTAMU Box 60997 • Canyon, Texas 79016-0001 • 806-651-2100 • wtamu.edu • wt125.wtamu.edu • president@wtamu.edu

January 10, 2025

Spearman Independent School District ATTN: School Board Members 403 East 11th Avenue Spearman, Texas 79081

Dear School Board Members,

As we celebrate School Board Appreciation Month this January, I want to take a moment to acknowledge and thank you for the invaluable work you do. Your steadfast dedication to our schools and the Texas education system ensures that students receive opportunities to learn, grow, and thrive. Your efforts have a meaningful and lasting impact on the lives of the young people you serve and the community.

Your leadership not only shapes the future of our students but also helps mold the next generation of leaders for Region 16. At West Texas A&M University, we are proud to stand as your partners in this vital mission. Our collaboration, guided by initiatives like <u>WT 125</u>: <u>From the Panhandle to the World</u> and <u>Pioneering Spirit: In Pursuit of WT 125</u>, highlights our shared commitment to advancing education and strengthening our communities.

Thank you for your continued dedication, vision, and service. It is an honor to work alongside you in building a brighter future.

If there is anything WT can do to aid the district in its service, please do not hesitate to reach out.

On, On Buffaloes!

Walter V. Wendler

President

bh